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Why an amended Constitution for NSW Polo Association?
· The current Constitution is outdated, it is over 20 years old, was last amended in 1991 and does not conform to current best practice for sporting organisations.
· The size of the Board is too currently too cumbersome with up to 15 elected directors.  A smaller Board is consistent with efforts to streamline the administration of the game.
· NSWPA’s current relationship with the Australian Polo Federation (APF) and Clubs will not be affected under this new Constitution. There is separate activity working on improving the relationship with the APF as well as a structure review committee considering the national structure and governance of Polo in Australia.
· There was a recommendation for zonal representation from members which was first raised in 2007.  Consultation with Clubs and comments received have supported this zonal structure and the new Constitution reflects that.
· It is the recommendation of the NSWPA Board that the Constitution be adopted.
The updated Constitution

· Our external legal advisers Lander and Rogers, who are specialist sports lawyers, were asked late last year for advice on the various matters regarding the existing constitution and they advised that it was in need of updating. They were therefore retained to draft a revised constitution.  They have provided similar advice to a range of different sports and also to government.
· The draft was reviewed by the Board and circulated widely amongst the polo community for comment. All the feedback received was considered and most of it incorporated in the final draft.
· NSW Polo Association’s position with APF remains the same. It doesn't increase our commitment to them in any way. 

· More zonal representation but a smaller board enabling progress and greater member involvement through sub-committees.  The new board would comprise 3 directors from each zone plus the option for the Board to appoint 2 independents to fill identified skills gap plus a President.

Implementation of the new Constitution

· If the new Constitution is accepted by Club Delegates at the forthcoming AGM, the Board would remain in place until the 2013 AGM at which time zone directors would be elected as detailed above.

If you have any questions regarding the new Constitution, please email or call.
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Ian McDuie

President, NSW Polo Association

[image: image2.png]